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             Director of Planning and Urban Development

    Penny St. Louis Littell

Inspection Services, Director

Jeanie Bourke
October 1, 2008


Chuck O & Tatiana L Whitlock
16 Colonial Road  
Portland, Maine  04102
CBL: 185-C-004001                                                          Certified Mail  #7003 3110 0002 6063 6547
RE:    16 COLONIAL RD
Dear Chuck & Tatiana Whitlock: 
An evaluation of the above-referenced property on 09/26/2008 revealed that a large rear deck and right side entrance porch were built without benefit of a valid building permit as required by Section 105.1 of the 2003 International Residential Code of the City of Portland. Also, the rear deck appears to be non-compliant with the required setbacks.
Appropriate permitting has not been applied for at the property listed above. A building permit must be applied for showing compliance with the required setbacks or the structures must be removed within 30 days of the date of this letter. This is a STOP WORK ORDER pursuant to Section 114.1 of the 2003 International Residential Code of the City of Portland. 
I have enclosed the appropriate application. Failure to comply will result in this office referring the matter to the City of Portland Corporation Counsel for legal action and possible civil penalties, as provided for in Section 1-15 of the Code and in Title 30-A of M.R.S.A. Section 4452. This constitutes an appealable decision pursuant to Section112 of the City of Portland Building Code.
If you wish to discuss this matter, or you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.
Sincerely, 
Tammy Munson @ (207) 874-8706 
Code Enforcement Officer/Plan Reviewer
